Legislative Update:  AB 2502 

By Holly Amaya, Esq.

A recent grassroots campaign helped significantly overhaul Assembly Bill 2502 (Brownley) which, if left intact as originally drafted, could have seriously jeopardized collection efforts by community associations. 
As originally drafted, AB 2502 stated that no foreclosure action would commence until the amount of unpaid assessments reached $3,600.00, or until an owner consistently refused to pay for 18 months.  Under current law, the threshold is $1,800 or 12 months.  Additionally, the original text of the bill prohibited associations from retaining counsel to assist in negotiating payment plans with delinquent owners.   The bill would have permitted owners to unilaterally change an agreed-upon payment plan amount and term.  Finally, the original bill would have required every payment plan to be discussed in an open meeting, rather than executive session. 

These provisions troubled community associations, including the Community Associations Institute of California, and inspired a grassroots effort to amend or suppress the legislation.  This movement, which resulted in more than 800 impassioned letters being sent to members of the Assembly Housing Committee, helped lead to a significant overhaul and amendment of the bill which passed the Committee on April 28, 2010.  

The amendment leaves intact existing law regarding delinquency thresholds and deletes the requirement that payment plans must be approved in open Board sessions.  It also deleted the provision which would allow owners to unilaterally and arbitrarily alter payment plans.  As amended, AB 2502 allows associations to retain counsel for purposes of negotiating payment plans, and requires agents of the associations which are collecting payments from owners to be bound by the negotiated payment plan agreement. 

